




Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Friday November 11th 2017
The meeting started at 12-58pm

Present:-
Including the Committee, 64 members and one lady attended, as per the attached signed attendance sheet.



Those attending were welcomed by the Secretary, to the 22nd Wheathill Golf 

Club, Seniors Section, Annual General Meeting. Members were made aware 

of the availability of copies of the agenda, the financial statement and last 


year’s minutes.
Opening tributes. 

A minutes silence was observed in recognition of all ex members who had passed away the previous year. The names of Ollie Malone, Mike Liley and Ivor Lewis were read out
Apologies:-
There were two apologies received. Alan Forscutt (Vice Captain) and Pete Dunford (away day Organiser) who were both unable to attend the meeting . 

Minutes of

the AGM

2015:-. 
They were displayed on the notice board from Friday 




September 29th  2017, five weeks before this meeting, for 




general perusal. Copies were distributed at the meeting. Following 



presentation of the minutes, by a show of hands, they were accepted 


unanimously by the members, as a true and accurate report. They were 


signed and dated by the Handicap Secretary Alan Frith,.
Motion:-
A motion on the agenda requesting that all senior members pay a yearly subscription of £2 and register with the secretary their email addresses and telephone numbers had been withdrawn prior to the meeting and consequently not discussed.
Matters Arising;-

Because of the non availability of the captain and vice captain  a plug for the forthcoming Xmas Corker competition was delivered, requesting the few spaces available were filled and entrance and lunch fees be paid promptly.


The secretary explained it was usual for the committee to hold a collection for a small gift to be presented to the outgoing Captain. With the tragic passing of this year’s Captain Ivor Lewis the committee had started a collection to garnish funds for a suitable memorial in his memory. Members were requested to add to these funds by means of a collection box.
Reports:-

Treasurer:-

Secretary, Fellow Committee Members, Gentleman

I would again like to thank Andy Shepherd for his thorough checking of the past year's accounts and ratifying them as proper and correct.

The full accounts were posted on the Seniors Notice Board over two weeks ago and a copy was sent by

e-mail to those members whose e-mail addresses were known.

There are some copies of the accounts available for those of you who have not had a chance to peruse them already.

Whilst the monies held in the Senior's Bank & Petty Cash is still a healthy £ 1121.72p at the end of the financial year this a fall of £ 434.94p compared to the previous year.

There are several contributing factors for this reduction in funds :-

1. Increasing costs of the purchase and engraving of Trophies and Mementos ( £340 spend),

2. Growing expenditure on prizes for the 'Everyone's-a-Winner' competition (£260 spend),

3. Reduction in the Levy given to the Seniors Section from the Main Committee ( from £150 down to £75)

and finally, the reduced profit made from all Competitions during 2016-2017 which was £64.00 as compared to £320.50 the previous year. Most notable were losses made on some Medals & Stablefords due to the vagaries of our weather. Three in particular were :- the May Stableford - £142.50, the June Medal - £90 and the August Medal - £52.50. Your Committee in conjunction with the Pro-shop has subsequently spent much time discussing how we can avoid a repeat of such scenarios in the future.

Alan Frith will provide more details in his Report.

Whilst we cannot allow our funds to again reduce so significantly, the major beneficiaries of this fall have in actual fact been the members of the Seniors Section.

We continue to support the British Heart Foundation as our nominated charity. Through the BHF competition day and other various collections we were able to present a cheque to BHF for £ 2300 this year. There remains a balance of just over £ 330 which will go towards next year's donation.

As ever we are indebted to Alan Frith for his commitment and thorough organisation.

And that concludes my report, if there are any matters you wish to discuss then please do speak to me after the meeting.

At the end of his report the Secretary reminded the members of the work and dedication afforded by Paul in his role at which point he received an enthusiastic round of applause from all the members in recognition for the time and effort he had given to the Club.
Handicap  Secretary:- 
BHF 2017

Raised in total £2,400 for BHF this year. The figure is £100 higher due to an extra donation of £100 from our ex-captains Bob Yoxen, as contributions for his 80th birthday. 

Extremely sad to lose Mike Liley 3 weeks prior to this event, he was going to take over, and had been involved from the start of the golf year.

Next Year 2018 Pete Finan will be in charge, I will assist from behind.

Handicaps

As from January 2018 handicaps can rise above the present limit of 28 (36 for ladies) to a maximum of 54.

Annual Review

The results of this review, which is still taking place, will be published shortly, but it may not be operational until Jan 1st when the new ruling comes into force.

Stablefords and Medals

We played ALL the competitions this year, despite appalling weather conditions at some events.

A total of 1177 qualifying rounds were played by seniors.

Average of 63 in medals, 72 in Stablefords.

The divisions will remain the same next year as 1-17, 18-21 & 22-54, the figures seem to give a fair balance.

However, should the entry fall to 50 or below we will revert to 2 divisions and the boundary will be adjusted to give a balance in the two divisions.  

This will save £65 on a low turnout round and would have saved us £195 this year.  We will also not award the £10 lowest gross prize in medals. The analysis shows from the past 3 years, 24 lowest gross prizes were awarded and 20 of those had already been in the top 4.  

That will save a further £80 next year.

Not once this year have the number of cards, scores entered and Pro shop entry’s been the same.

BUT PLEASE ALWAYS ENTER YOUR SCORE ON THE COMPUTER.

OR EMAIL/PHONE ME TO TELL ME OF THE PROBLEM THE SAME DAY.

It only needs one score/card missing to take me an extra hour to sort out.

I did think of suggesting that each person who forgot to put his score on the computer could put money on my bar tab.  After due consideration I would have been p****d after closing each competition.

Please avoid slow play.  We have complaints about this every year.  Marshals will be out next year, don’t be put on the clock!
A glowing testimony to his tireless efforts was relayed to the members by the Secretary who responded with an enthusiastic round of applause from all in recognition for the time and effort he had given to the Club 
.  

Competition

Secretary:-

Gentlemen/Mary

I am pleased to report that all competitions went ahead on the scheduled dates. Competition results are posted on the Seniors board after each competition so members should be aware but for your information he read out a list for the year’s results
The BHF was run again by Alan and I’m sure he will mention this in his report.

Every competition was self-funding with the majority of money returned in prizes or charity donations if stipulated by individual competition rules. The small balance in the region of 10% of entry fees was forwarded to the Treasurer to cover cost of mementos, todays prizes etc.

The exception is today and with a record entry of 63 we need to ensure our income covers this in the future if the numbers remain high.

Early in the year I reviewed all the competition rules relating to handicap percentages and mostly minor updates. The committee agreed with my suggestion that the Philpott Pairs should be entered as a pair rather than a random draw. This proved very successful as in 2016 we had 22 players enter the draw but in 2017 we had 29 PAIRS, an almost three fold player increase. I’m not sure if it is linked but the Admiral Thring singles also attracted 30% more entrants in 2017!

Recently, we modified the Eclectic for administration benefits so that the fee for the 10 possible rounds (£5) is paid upfront.

Excepting the Thring and Philpott competitions entries have been about level against last year.

The earlier competition entry deadlines required by the electronic Tee Booking System Competition entry deadlines appear not to have any detrimental effect.

My plea this year is for members to take a little more time to read the noticeboard and particularly the entry process for competitions. This will hopefully reduce multiple entries by the same person into a single competition, late pleas from members to be included after I have taken the entry sheet down after several weeks on display, non-payment of entry fees when required before a competition draw is made.

Finally, where late withdrawals are unavoidable please remember these must be channelled through me.

Unless there are any questions that’s it

The Secretary praised the continuous efforts of the Competitions Secretary  which were acknowledged by the members responding with an enthusiastic round of applause from all the members in recognition for the time and effort he had given to the Club – 

Senior Men’s Captain Report:-

In light of the passing of this year’s Captain Ivor Lewis, there was no report
Away Day Organiser Report;-
This report was read out by the Secretary due to Pete Dunford having to attend hospital that day.

· This year saw the return of the Away days with 5 being planned, namely

o Lyme Regis

o Shirehampton

o Erlestoke Sands

o West Wilts

o And finally the old favourite Honiton.

· Unfortunately due to a mix up with West Wilts this venue was not played, so only 4 venues were played.

· I also managed to keep the cost to a minimum paying on average £31.50p for coffee and bacon roll, 18 holes of golf and a 2-course meal.

· The events were well supported with 15 being the average number of attendees, with the most popular being Lyme Regis

· Based upon the results its evident that we have a few banditos amongst us

· Next year instead of sub 20 badges being awarded I will invest in some sombreros.

· For those of you who have not attended our away days in the past, anyone not achieving 20 stableford points was awarded with a badge. The badge or badges had to be worn with pride

· Next year I intend to continue with the away days and will try to find some different venues, whilst keeping the cost and travelling distance to a minimum.

· Thank you for supporting the events it makes the effort worth while.
Avalon Seniors Captain:-

Sean O’Neil gave the following resume of his first year in this role,

When i became Captain 12 months ago i had hoped that i would be standing here today recounting how we had won the East Division but unfortunately we deviated from the script and found ourselves propping up the Division. We had some close matches but the 18th wasn’t that friendly. However the end of season saw us producing some good golf with a win over Wedmore and a well fought draw over Stockwood Vale who needed a win to go into the play offs. I believe this positive end to the season  bodes well for next year.

Some notable performances were recorded by Richard Soper and Alan Forscutt who played well all season and i must mention Gerry and Eric Neville who demoralised their opposition time and again, unfortunately Eric couldn’t resist a transfer to Yeovll for next season where he has been promised a larger sombrero. Around 20 seniors turned out for the team over the season but i must thank Mike Low especially for his support, although often a non playing reserve he always made himself available. Also  my thanks to Keith Bradly who excelled a couple of times and I like to think he learnt from the experience ,well at least he learnt that Mendip Spring was not another name for The Mendip

The coming season sees Stockwood Vale moved to the West Division and replaced by Cricket St Thomas,, otherwise our opposition remains the same.

As soon as our fixture schedule is complete i will put a notice up with the dates to include my phone no and email address and i hope members wishing to play competitive golf will contact me, especially some of the younger seniors who are now joining our ranks.
Upon completion of his speech the Secretary did remind Sean of his achievement in leading a Wheathill team to the quarter finals of the Senior Rosebowl competition, which is believed to be our best result ever.
The Secretary thanked Sean for his endeavours in his first year in the post as Avalon Seniors Captains which were acknowledged by the members responding with an enthusiastic round of applause from all the members in recognition for the time and effort he had given to the Club
Election of Officers:-
The nomination form had been posted on the notice board since Friday September 29th 2017, five weeks prior to this meeting, and is attached to these minutes. 

The New Committee is as follows:-

Captain –, Alan Forscutt,  automatically appointed from his post as vice captain, in line with  Club policy. He will stay on, in the post of past captain, next year. Because of an illness he had submitted a report to the meeting which was read out by Mike Stayner
Dear seniors

I am sorry that I can’t be with you today. I have been looking forward to meeting all the folk that I don’t know. I have been a member at the club since 1995 but as we all play at different times it’s not often that we get together.

I have picked up an infection in my left foot (cellulitis) and find it very difficult to walk. I was going to have a go about slow play but I feel as I can hardly walk that it would be hypocritical.

I would like to thank the seniors committee for all their work in making this all happen. The prizes don’t buy themselves and all the cards have to be sorted, not an easy task.

Well I hope you all have had a good day and I look forward to catching up with you all another time

Vice Captain –Mike Stayner nominated by Alan Forscutt seconded David Eynon  and ratified unanimously by all those present. He will automatically become captain next year.

Handicap Secretary – Alan Frith – nominated by David Eynon and seconded by Keith Bradly , and ratified unanimously by all those present. He will be due for re-election in 2020
Other members staying in post until due for re-election are:-

Secretary – Gerry Morgan. He will be due for re-election in 2018.
Treasurer – Paul Wootton. He will be due for re-election in 2018.
Committee Member – Keith Bradley. He will be due for re-election in 2018.
Competition  Secretary – Rob Hardy – He will be due for re-election in 2019
The Secretary then turned the members attention to David Eynon who had served the committee for the last three years including a year as Captain. He thanked him forr his dedication during this period and this was echoed by members who gave him  a warm round of applause.
A.O.B.
Neville Dowden raised two points. Which are summarised below
Could the dress code for club only functions be reduced to casual as opposed to collar and tie. He felt this was uncomfortable during the summer months. He made particular reference to the Bag o’ beans competition. The general view of the members was not against this proposal. The item will be added to the next Seniors Committee meeting.            Action GM
For players going out prior to 7-00 o’clock, the pro shop had no record of their attendance and therefore in any emergency this provided a problem. Could a list be provided in the club house for signing by all such players.

Provided playing before 7-00 o’clock is permitted by the pro shop, the committee would discuss the subject at the next committee meeting.



Action GM
There being no further business the meeting closed at 1.47pm. and was followed by the presentation of prizes for the Everyone’s a Winner Competition held earlier in the day.

The date of next year’s Senior Section AGM is Friday November 9th 2018.
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